Saturday, May 14,

11

The Bainbridge Township Board of Trustees met in Special Session at the Bainbridge Police Station on May 14, 2011. Those present were trustees Mrs. Lorrie Sass Benza, Mr. Jeffrey Markley, and Mr. Matthew J.D. Lynch and Fiscal Officer Mrs. Cherianne H. Measures. Mrs. Benza presided and called the meeting to order at 9:01 A.M.

DEDICATION CEREMONY

Mrs. Benza welcomed everyone this morning, and stated "Let it not be said that this board moves too quickly," as former Police Chief James P. Jimison retired as of November 30, 2010. At that time, there was a proclamation read at Chief Jimison's retirement party that read ... "*NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT HEREBY PROCLAIMED* on this 30th day of November, 2010 that the Bainbridge Township Trustees do formally change the name of the Bainbridge Township Police Station, to the James P. Jimison Safety Center. May the excellence of service, the price of loyalty, and the outstanding dedication to community emanate through the halls of the safety center as an acknowledgement to the legacy of James P. Jimison." At which point, Mrs. Benza asked Mr. Jimison to unveil the new plate identifying the station as the James P. Jimison Safety Center.

Mr. Markley thanked Mr. Jimison for his dedication and service to the township.

Mr. Lynch also thanked Mr. Jimison, and stated for the record that this honor was a decision of the board, and not something that was asked for by Mr. Jimison. However, the only request Mr. Jimison has asked for is a permanent home in Bainbridge Township, and the board is working to make that request happen.

Mr. Jimison then thanked everyone for coming and thanked the board for this honor.

Since there was no further business to come before this meeting of the Bainbridge Township Board of Trustees, the meeting was adjourned at 9:08 AM.

	Respectfully Submitted,
	Cherianne H. Measures, Fiscal Officer, Bainbridge Township
	Date
	Date
	Date
Minutes Read:	
Minutes Approved:	